Lebanon Plan Commission Minutes 		6:30p.m.	City Hall 	November 3, 2022

Commission Members	 (Those not in attendance will be underlined) 		 
Crystal Catchings	Jane Cotts 		Wendell Johnson	Mike Koebel 		Jack Mitchell		
Robin Schultze		Jaxson Smith		Brent Wood		Kevin Wright

Meeting Called to Order: Brent Wood, Chairman

[bookmark: _GoBack]Audience Members: Luanne Holper, Cheri Wright, Doug Kittstein, Lynn Turner


1)	Approval of minutes 

· Motion to approve the minutes from October 6, 2022. 

Motion: Mike Koebel		2nd     Kevin Wright			Vote: All in favor



2)	Hearing on a request to vacate a portion of Plum Street 

Discussion:  Previously the request was to vacate Vine near the Park but it has been determined that vacating Plum would better serve the area.  Doug Kittstein would like to move forward in the development of the Lebanon Depot Addition. Most of the land is undeveloped but was platted years ago for development with access to all utilities. He is requesting that Plum street be vacated from Union to Prairie which would add 30 feet to the lots on each side. This would allow the extra set-back for the alley east of Plum running from Union to Prairie to be made into a 60-foot street. It would also give the set-back needed for Cherry to be made into a 60-foot road from Union to Prairie at a later date.  Kittstein stated that vacating Plum street will allow water to flow south with the hope of preventing flooding in the area. Lynn Turner who has property adjacent was not opposed to the plan. 
 
· Motion to vacate a portion of a 60-foot-wide street, now known as Plum Street, in the plat of Lebanon Depot Addition, running a distance of approximately 400 feet from north to south between Lots 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, and 8 of Block 17 on the west side, and Lots 16, 15, 14, 13, 12, 11, 10, and 9 of Block 26 of Lebanon Depot Addition, on the east side.  
· 
Motion: Jane Cotts		2nd   Jaxson Smith			Vote: All in favor





3)	Discuss for special use permits to be issued in the C-2 Historic District

Discussion: 	The City attorney questioned if the Plan Commission would entertain the idea of issuing special use permits in the C-2 district rather than adding said request to the permitted use list.
· Johnson: that C-2 district should not allow special use permits. Our historic district makes Lebanon unique.
· Smith: it would make the process easier noting the Plan Commission can always so NO
· Cotts: it might allow a trial period for a new business (the special use restrictions must be enforced) before it was added to the permitted use list
· Wood:  special use allows us to pick and choose but can also causes inconsistency in the city
· Koebel: if you have a designated historic district, keep it that way
· Holper: we have added very few over the years
· Wright: the lawyer wasn’t certain a special use can be put in the historic district

Recommendation: The Plan Commission wishes to continue with the current procedure. If a business wishes to open in the C-2 district, it must be on the permitted use 

· Motion to Adjourn	

Motion:  Crystal Catchings		2nd  Jack Mitchel		Vote: All in favor
